
Notes from Rye Crescent Working Party held on the 5th September 2023 at 

6.30pm in the Salmonsbury Room GMCC  

Present: Cllr Hicks, Chair and note taker, Cllr Wragge, Cllr Launchbury, Cllr 

Samuel, Cllr Coventry, James Gardner  

Apologies: Cllr Wareing  

FLYER  

Instruct office to print off 125 copies giving us 250 flyers for collection on 

Monday 11th. Help offered if needed by Cllr Hicks.  

From Monday 11th, flyers to be delivered to Rye Close, Rye Crescent, Lamberts 

Field and The Arches Rissington Rd by members of Working Party.  

Assistant Clerk to publish on website and PC Facebook page but to disable 

comments. Cllr Launchbury to share on Bourton Notice Board.  

PUBLIC CONSULTATION Sunday 24th September, 2-4pm  

To confirm lady from Hazelton who wrote to Paul Hodgkinson ref accessibility 

in playgrounds has been invited to the public consultation.  

5 Display Boards to go to Clerk and Assistant Clerk for proof reading and 

approval in Pdf format. It was decided to have a register of who attended the 

Public Consultation.  

Cllr Hicks to supply tables, A Boards, squash, cups and gazebos if needed. Cllr 

Launchbury to supply Tri Board. Cllr Samuel to supply Biscuits. All Working 

Party to attend, all councillors welcome.  

The main aim of thePublic Consultation is to let residents discuss what they 

would like in the playground which is being targeted for toddler to junior 

children. Benches, equipment, wildflowers, etc will be subjects of discussion.  

James Gardner to contact Primary School to see if they will have boards for a 

couple of days to cover a wider audience.  

The width of the footpath leading to the playground is to be checked to make 

sure it is wide enough for wheelchair access.  

The Working Party will meet on the 3rd October 6.30pm at the GMCC to 

discuss the results of the Public Consultation. 


